
City of Clay 
P.O. Box 345 

Clay, AL 35048-0345 
 

CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 
October 10th, 2023 

The City Council of the City of Clay met in regular session on Tuesday, October 10th, 2023, at 6:00 p.m. at Clay City Hall. 
Mayor Webster presided over the meeting and Ronnie Dixon served as recorder. 

Councilor Bo Johnson led in prayer. Mayor Webster led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Mayor Webster Johnson called the meeting to order and roll call was conducted as follows:  Councilors Becky Johnson, Bo 
Johnson, Chris Nail, Mayor Webster  
 
Under Reading of Petitions, Applications, Complaints, Appeals, Communications, etc. there were none. 
 
Under the City Manager’s report, Mr. Dixon discussed Clay Sports and limiting participation to Clay Schools Feeder Pattern. 
He explained that this rule has been in place since 2014 but has not been enforced well since then. The Council agreed that 
this rule should remain in place and the city will advertise this rule during all 2024 sports registration sessions. 

Under Resolutions, Ordinances, Orders, and other Business, Mayor Webster called for a motion to move to unanimous 
consent. Councilor Becky Johnson made a motion to move to unanimous consent which was seconded by Councilor Chris Nail. The motion was 
put before the Council and a roll call vote was conducted with the results as follows: Yeas: Councilors Johnson, Johnson, Nail, 
Mayor Webster  

City Manager Ronnie Dixon introduced Resolution 2023-25 A Resolution Declaring Weeds to be a Public Nuisance.  Councilor 
Becky Johnson made a motion to approve Resolution 2023-25 which was seconded by Councilor Chris Nail.  The motion was put before the Council 
and a roll call vote was conducted with the results as follows:  Yeas: Councilors Johnson, Johnson, Nail, Mayor Webster. 
 
Under Mayor and Council Comments,  Mayor Webster announced the Clay Schools now have lock boxes for Cell Phones. 
 
Councilor Becky Johnson had no report. 
 
Councilor Bo Johnson updated Council on this year’s Fall Festival to be held on October 31st. 
 
Councilor Chris Nail had no report 
 
 
Under Public comments, there were none. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  

Ronnie Dixon  


